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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc.  

Club NEWSLETTER Date Monday 24 Jan 2022 (Mtg 2570)  

Postal Address  PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074  

Secretary:  0412 236 503  (Frank Orlando ) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com  

Club Email : campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au   Web : www.campbelltown.Rot aryclub.org.au  

Shed contact numbers :  Arrange Pickups : 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor : Bruce Barnes ð Phone 0407 724 699, email:  editor20rcc@gmail.com   

 

 Rotary International President : Shekhar Mehta   District Governor 9510 : Jeff Neale & wife Jenny   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2021 - 2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS : -   

PRESIDENT  Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT   Jim Silvestri  

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT  Vince Belperio  

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando  

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE  Elizabeth Gagliardi  

FUNDRAISING   Jim Silvestri  

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote  

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

Fellowship Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran  

VOCATIONAL SERVICE  Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg  

RI wants your PI articles or photos -Please email to  
RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  
East Torrens Rotaract Club Secretary  :  

Thomas Lymburn : tlymburn2@gmail.com     

 

 

 

List of Committee Members  -A List of Committee Members is Here   
 

 Club Support Officers  

Welfare Officer :  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 /  peter@rumbelow.net  

Sergeant:   Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870 /   aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au  

Attendance : David Munro  0418 845 644 / : davidrmunro@icloud   

Auditor : Dean Crook  

Bulletin :  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699 / editor20rcc@gmail.com  

Historian:  Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer : Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property : John Russo   
Public Officer : Jeff Neale  

Risk Management : Michael McCabe   

Rotary Information : Damian Leach  

Sound:  Frank Augello   

Youth Protection:  Michael McCabe  

Art Show Convenor : Margaret Beare  

CROE -  Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor  :  Ralph Holmes ( Deputy: John Russo)  

 

             

 

               DATE 

2022 

 

 

 

Wed 26 th 

January 

 

Australia Day 

BBQ Breakfast 

Rotary Park 

 

Sat 29th  

January  

 

Shed Sale 

 

Mon 31 st 

 February 

 

 
(Partners 

Welcome) 

 

Mon 7th 

 February 

 

 
(Partners 

Welcome) 

Speaker 

x x Ella Huisman from 

the Adelaide 

Fringe 

x 

Program  

 

Cost $20 

 

Shed Sale 

 8am-1pm 

See Ralph Holmes 

 TBA 

Zoom Mtg 

time 

 9:00 start    6:45 for 7:00 pm 6:45 for 7:00 pm 

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/tlymburn2@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
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mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
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¶ After the invocation by acting Sgt Margaret Beare, President Stephany 

welcomed everyone to the 2nd Zoom meeting for the year. 

 

o ñRotary Fellowships (and Action Groups)  are a great way we can add to our Rotary experience & 

build better friendships with other fellow Rotarians with similar interests as our own.  

So tonight  we will hear from Madu Bishnu from the International Rotary Educators Fellowship and 

the International Travel and Hosting Fellowship, Cheryl Law from the International Fellowship of Gin 

Drinkers and Rotary Wine Appreciation Fellowship; Rhonda Whitton from the International Fellowship of 

Cruising Rotarians; and Bruce Wallace from the International Fellowship of Caravaning Rotarians. More 

details on the various fellowships is available here. ñ 

o ñI want to thank Jim and Margaret Beare for taking on the Sergeants role for the next few weeks 

while Aaron is away, 

District Governor Jeff 

Neale for his 

attendance (in a hectic 

year), and District 

Governor-Elect Paul 

Thomas for dropping 

in to see us as he 

prepares for his year as 

District Governor.ò 

 

¶ Secretary Frank, 

who is in his last 

day of isolation 

after recovering 

from covid, 

announced there is a 

Board Meeting 

following this 

meeting. 

 

¶ Susan Harris 

announced that the 

Women in Rotary 

Breakfast is on Wed 

9th March at the 

National Wine Centre 

,  7am for 7:15am 

start. Cost is $47.50 

and Susan is taking 

bookings. Numbers 

will be limited so 

please book early.  

Please contact Susan  

0419 851 753 if you 

would like to attend.   

 

Please see Flyer for 

more information. 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/101279
https://www.ithf.org/
https://www.ginfellowship.org/
https://www.ginfellowship.org/
http://www.rotarywine.net/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/cruisingrotariansfellowship/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/cruisingrotariansfellowship/
https://icfrrotarianscaravanning.com/
https://www.rotary.org/en/our-programs/more-fellowships
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Rotary Information - Margaret Northcote - 

My Year as President 2005-2006 

 
In July 2005 this Club did something it had never done before. In itôs fortieth 

year it inducted a female president. Me.  That year turned out to be one of 

the most exciting and event filled years of my life. 

 

It also happened to be the 100th anniversary of RI 

Itôs theme was what it had always been:   SERVICE above 

SELF 

My aim for the year was to have FUN while doing just that. 

And we did! 

 

I was nervous at my induction; can you believe that of a 

teacher! 

And for quite a few meetings there after.  But after a while 

I was happy and could enjoy the FUN we had doing what 

we did for Rotary, our community both local and 

international. 

 

 

The Board 

At the end of the year, we had 76 members . 

 

Major achievements 

 

Community  

23 October with the official opening of our Rotary Wheel at Thorndon 

Park.  The largest wheel in the southern hemisphere. But the weather 

turned out to be so awful! We did manage to snatch a sausage in 

between downpours. 

 

Later in March the Club enjoyed a most enjoyable meeting at The 

Wheel.  This is an event that should become annual, because The Wheel 

is such a great facility. 

 

 

Undoubtedly, the most exciting event of the year was the visit of Rotary International President Elect Bill 

Boyd and his wife Lorna to our Club in April 2006. 

 

We met as a club at the Thorndon Park Rotary Wheel with some VIPs. And it rained! 
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A new venture for us 

was the Comfort Box 

Community project for 

women coming to the 

Eastern Domestic 

Violence Centre.  Often 

women have had to 

escape from their 

situation of violence in 

such haste that they 

arrive at the centre 

without even a 

toothbrush 

It came into fruition through Annita Sommariva.. Inside the Comfort Box are essential personal items, 

including a tooth brush, to tide them over until government assistance begins.  

Children are also given a bag of school essentials.  Including a bear 

knitted by Pat Donaldson, wife of charter member Barry. 

 

International Service highlights were 

Å Our hosting for the first time of a ROMAC (Rotary Oceania Aid for 

Children) patient. Mervyn, from Vanuatu, needed facial surgery. He and 

his mother Leonie enriched the lives of those who met them. (For me it 

was his joy at seeing a giraffe and a kangaroo for the first time on a visit 

to the zoo.) 

 

 

Å The ósigning offô of two 

Rotary Foundation Grants with RC Madras Palava for óThe Schools into Smilesô project. Two teams 

from the club visited India to review progress in February and March. Bob and I went in February.  We 

were given a great time. Having the GSE team from Mexico with us for six event packed days in April. 
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In Youth we had students in the Rotary 

Youth projects of RYLA, RYPEN, 

NYSF,and the Siemens Science forum.  

 

What was new for us was the hosting of 

inbound long term youth exchange 

student, Gabi Amarale from Mexico. 

Our meetings and our lives are 

enhanced by enthusiastic, happy, 

charming Gabi, who is a great ambassador 

for her country. 

 

Must mention the scariest Vocational visit to a Funeral home.   

These two creatures jumped out on me. 

 

FUNDRAISING 

The SHED. Made $46,000 in my year 

The Bill Boyd visited the Shed on that day in April 

 

Carnevale was a great success too. I miss it. 

 

 


